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August Issue 
      Volume 7 Issue 2 

 

THE BUSY BEE 

Division 7 North`s Official Newsletter 

Please BEE green and do NOT print this Newsletter. 

West Campus Key Club members are 

helping out at the Kiwanis BBQ tent for 

Pops in the Park. 
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Editor`s Note 

Hello Guardian Bees!  

 

July has passed by and now it is August! Although school is quickly 

approaching, we still have a few weeks before all the stress comes 

rushing back. For those that are seniors, start planning for your personal 

statement and create a quick guideline on how to plan out your senior 

year. If you get senioritis, you can always get back on your feet. Don`t 

let your three years go to waste just because it is your senior year. As for 

my younger bees, senior year will come back in a blink of an eye. All 

your hard work will pay off! Don’t have procrastination lead your life, 

rather lead your own because all of you are leaders.  

 

I hope everyone is making the best out of their summer by relaxing and 

just taking a break from their normal, stressful life. If you ever get lost, 

know that as an Ohana, we as a division will come help put your path 

back together so do not be afraid to ask for help. So keep up that 

amazing service and go out there to make a difference in your home, 

school, and community! 

 

Connie Ban 

Division News Editor 
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Message from your Lt. Governor! 

Hello Bees, Did you enjoy your summer so far? I know it is an amazing time 

to relax from all the work and stress at school. Summer can be fun with all 

the summer plans and vacation, but there 

are also times where boredom can get the 

best of you!  So why not defeat those 

boredom by going out and serving the 

communities around you!  

You can start by cleaning up your school, 

picking up trash at a local recreation, or 

simply attend Kiwanis meeting and DCMs! 

Reach out to your home club about 

attending service events and meetings. 

Look out for district and international 

initiatives on the Cyberkey. There are a lot 

of fun ways that you can incorporate 

service into the long months of summer. 

Don’t let the urge of sleeping in and Netflix 

binching stop you from obtaining service 

hours and serving the communities. Go out 

there and search for ways that you can 

rescue the communities! What will YOU do this summer help the 

communities and be the Guardian of Service?! 

Phuong Thao Nguyen 

Lieutenant Governor 

 
 

 

  

 

  

Task Coordinators!!! 

I am pleased to announce our 2015-2016 Task Coordinators! 

There will be more Leadership Opportunities so please keep a 

look out! 
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District Charities Task Coordinator 

Erica Wei 

 
Kiwanis Family and Foundation`s 

Task Coordinator 

Giovanni Figuroera 
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July DCM RECAP 
Did you miss the July DCM? Don`t worry! Here is the 

agenda from our last DCM so YOU can bee up to 

date with the division you serve! 
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Monthly Recognition 
Member of the Month 

Monica Rivera 

Officer of the Month 

Thuong Nguyen 

Club of the Month 

Davis High School 

Advisor of the Month 

John Perryman 

Kiwanis Advisor of the Month 

John Brummer 

On-Time MRFs 

C.K McClatchy, Davis, Inderkum, John F. 

Kennedy, Luther Burbank, Pioneer, Rio 

Linda, St.Francis 

Articles & Visuals 

Inderkum, Luther Burbank, West Campus 
 

 

  

 

If you have someone you would like to 

recognize for their hard work. Please 

email our executive assistant at 

d07n.cnhkc.ea@gmail.com! 
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District Updates 

District Newsletter 
Created monthly on cnhkeyclub.org 

What better way to see what other clubs and divisions are doing than the district 

newsletter; It allows member and officers to see what is going on with the district and 

how to get more involved. It would update you on events such as District 

Convention and Fall Rally! 

 

Spotlight of Service Program (SOSP) 

July Focus: Go Outdoor 

August Focus: Children Education 

The SOSP was created by the Service Project Committee to promote District and 

International initiatives. You can showcase your participation by  finding the form on 

Cyberkey and emailing it to cnhkc.sp@gmail.com 

 

 

  

 

August Division Council Meeting! 

Date: Saturday, August 15, 2015 

Time: 12:00p.m- 12:45p.m. 

Location: Sacramento Convention Center, Room 203 
What better way to end our summer than to bond with the division we serve at our 

very last Division Council Meeting of the summer! Our long awaited spirit 

coordinators will be announced at this DCM and more information on when the 

Division T-shirt money is due.  

 

 

 

 

  

 

CKI District Key to College 
Where: Sacramento Convention Center 

When: August 8 and August 9 

Theme: Arctic 

Contact: William Ngo for more information at kfamily@cnhcircklek.org 

Disclaimer: NO LUNCH will be provided but there will be snacks and 

water given throughout Key to College. 

Embark on our arctic adventure and get the chance to meet experienced panelists 

who have made it through everything college has to offer! Learn about the ins and 

outs of college, college myths, and how to spend your money wisely to keep your 

wallet full! You can also take ovn spirit battles with Region 16 to win the Spirit Stick! 
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Division Leadership Team Contact Information: 
 

 

 
  

 

Reminders 

Articles and Visuals 

Submit articles and visuals by the 13th of every month by 6 p.m. 

For visuals, please include a short caption (1-2 sentences) about the event you are 

at. Please make sure, members are WORKING or PARTICIPATING in the event and 

NOT cute group shots.  

For articles, please reminder to include, WHERE is the event, WHO went to the event 

(# of members), WHAT made the event so special, HOW did you feel after the event, 

AND anything else you can think of! 

 

Monthly Report Forms (MRF) 

Early Bird submission is by the 1st of every month by 6 p.m. 

On time submission is by the 5th of every month by 6 p.m. 

Although it is still summer, please remember to send in the MRFs monthly because it 

allows the Division Leadership Team to reflect on how we can help you become a 

better leader for those that we serve.  

 

Fundraise 

Fundraise for Key Club`s preferred charities, Fall Rally North, and the club that you 

serve. 

Summer is a great time to fundraise because one can thoroughly plan out the 

fundraiser event and people can plan meetings or hangouts at the fundraising 

location. It would allow the club that you serve a great foundation to start of the 

school year. 

 

 

  

 Lieutenant Governor 

Phuong Thao Nguyen 

d07n.cnhkc.ltg@gmail.com 

 

Inter-Club Executive Assistant 

Jason Low 

d07n.cnhkc.ea@gmail.com 

 

Secretary Executive Assistant 

Juan Carlos (J.C.) Arguello 

d07n.cnhkc.ea@gmail.com 

 

General Executive Assistant 

Olivia Fu 

d07n.cnhkc.ea@gmail.com 

News Editor 

Connie Ban 

d07n.cnhkc.dne@gmail.com 

 

District Charities Task 

Coordinator 

Erica Wei 

email is currently not available 

 

Kiwanis Family and Foundation`s 

Task Coordinator 

Giovanni Figuroera 

email is currently not available 
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President Contact Information: 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Rio Linda President 

Ivan Chen 

mrivanchen@gmail.com 

 

River City President 

Jacob Aguilar  

jacobaguilar@live.com 

 

Sacramento President 

Jesse Sedano 

jesseomar.sedano@gmail.com 

 

St. Francis President 

Mikia Fang 

mtaflotus@gmail.com 

 

West Campus President 

Alexis Montonaga  

amotonaga98@gmail.com 

 

Woodland President 

Jamie Schneider 

jaammiiiee33@gmail.com  

 

C.K. McClatchy President 

Jason Deng 

jasondeng60@yahoo.com 

 

Davis President 

Preethi Bhat 

preethisribhat@gmail.com 

 

Hiram Johnson President 

Eric Gip 

eric_gip@hotmail.com 

 

Inderkum President 

Erica Wei 

ericawei1010@yahoo.com 

 

John F. Kennedy President 

Joanne Newens 

newensj@gmail.com 

 

Luther Burbank President 

Cassidy Vang  

kcpres1516@yahoo.com 

 

Pioneer President 

Alina Coronado 

alinakeyz@gmail.com 

 

 

If you have any questions, comments, 

or concerns please feel free to contact 

me at d07n.cnhkc.dne@gmail.com 

and thank you for reading this 

newsletter. 


